January 27, 2025

Meeting opened by Vice President Randy Dunnuck with the Pledge to the American Flag.
Members present: Randy Dunnuck, John Blankenbaker, Spencer Reed, Jeff Davis
Members absent: Steve Hall

Others present: Jerry Scott, Earl Clark, Caleb Halsema, Shannon Fritz, Rick Freiburger, Lance Engle,
Marlee Small

Jeff made a motion, seconded by Spencer, to approve minutes from the 01/13/25 meeting.
Motion carried 4-0.

Council members signed a docket for current expenditures. John made a motion, seconded by Jeff, to
approve. Motion carried 4-0.
Old Business

There is not really anything new to report on the amphitheater currently. Work will begin again when the
weather allows in the Spring. The concert sponsors are beginning to come in.

The Street Light Poles were delivered today, the lights will ship in mid-February.

The electric at the new Taco Bell has been installed today.

The insurance check for the damage on the guardrail and stop sign on Grandville was deposited today.
Rick said that Peerless should be here sometime this week on the well pump repair to install it.

Chief Fritz said that Toyota seems to be the best choice at this point, he is still researching.

New Business

Randy said that the Second Harvest Mobile Market will be here tomorrow. We are looking forward to
seeing how this will work.

Jeff asked about how short the stoplight is on State Street going out of town at the point. Chief Fritz will
investigate getting the light to be green for a longer time.

Jerry said that they had a water leak today on East State Street, near Maple Drive. They had also fixed a
water leak on Saturday night at midnight near that same area.

Public

Nothing from the Public

Jeff made a motion, seconded by Spencer: the meeting was adjourned by Randy Dunnuck at 7:08pm.
Motion carried 4-0.
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